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        02 November 2016 
 
 
 
Philippine Stock Exchange, Inc. 
3rd Floor, Philippine Stock Exchange Plaza, 
Ayala Triangle, Ayala Avenue, Makati City 
  

 
 
Attention:      Mr. Jose Valeriano B. Zuno III 

                                                OIC-Head, Disclosure Department 
  
Gentlemen: 
  

We write to inform you that, in the late afternoon of 28 October 2016, nearing the 
close of business hours, the Company’s subsidiary, Marcventures Mining and 
Development Corp. (MMDC) received the audit report containing the findings and 
recommendations of the Department of Environment and Natural Resources. MMDC is 
required to submit an explanation and comment within seven (7) days from receipt of 
the said letter.  MMDC initially replied that the period to comment be construed as 
seven (7) business days or up to 10 November 2016 in interest of fairness so as to 
provide the Company ample time and opportunity to study and reply to said letter. 
  
 

  
                                                                                                Very truly yours, 
  
  
                                                                                                Diane Madelyn C. Ching 
                                                                                                Assistant Corporate Secretary 
 

 


